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John S. Foote, District Attorney for Clackamas County 
Clackamas County Courthouse, 807 Main Street, Room 7, Oregon City, Oregon 97045 

503655-8431, FAX 503 650-8943, www.co.clackamas.or.us/da/ 

March 31 , 2014 

John Ludlow, Chair 
2051 Kaen Road 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Martha Schrader, Commissioner 
2051 Kaen Road 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Jim Bernard, Commissioner 
2051 Kaen Road 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Tootie Smith, Commissioner 
2051 Kaen Road 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Paul Savas, Commissioner 
2051 Kaen Road 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Re: A Possible Ban of Medical Marijuana Dispensaries in Clackamas County 

Dear Commissioners: 

I have all been tracking the actions of the Oregon legislature in recent years as they have made a 
number of decisions about medical marijuana dispensaries in Oregon. First, the voters soundly 
defeated a ballot measure to allow dispensaries. Soon after, the legislature passed legislation 
allowing medical marijuana dispensaries despite the public vote against them. Now, the legislature 
has passed SB 1531C which allows temporary bans of dispensaries until May of 2015. And looming 
on the horizon is a possible ballot initiative to legalize marijuana. While all of these issues are 
important, the only issue currently before our community is whether or not to pass a temporary ban on 
medical marijuana dispensaries in Clackamas County pursuant to SB 1531C. I would like to briefly 
share our recommendations on this issue, while recognizing these other issues remain unresolved at 
the present time. 

Simply put, I strongly support a ban of medical marijuana dispensaries. We have observed the 
negative impacts these kinds of storefront operations have made on communities where they have 
been allowed in places like California. While there are certainly a small minority of ill Oregonians who 
want marijuana for the amelioration of their serious medical symptoms, unfortunately the 
overwhelming majority of people who would frequent these storefront operations are simply people 
who want to consume marijuana. The state of Oregon is completely unequipped to regulate or control 
these dispensaries if they are allowed to open and we fear they will bring a wide variety of criminal 
and public health issues to our local communities. And this is to say nothing of the threat marijuana 
presents to our young people who are simply too young to understand the dangers of drug use 
generally. 

Thank you for considering our recommendations. We would welcome any opportunity to discuss this 
with you further if you wish or to share any other information we can provide. 

Sincerely, 

~;: ~ .Y: -;1Hf ~ 
.:J n S. Foote, District Attorney 

lackamas County 

cc Sheriff Craig Roberts 
Don Krupp, County Admin istrator 
Stephen Madkour, County Counsel 




